

## Department for Professional Employees, AFL-CIO

January 18, 2007

Mr. Stephen Waddell
National Executive Director
ACTRA – National Office
625 Church Street, 3<sup>rd</sup> Floor
Toronto, ON
M4Y 2G1
Canada

Dear Steve:

The Department for Professional Employees (DPE) is a coalition of 23 national unions representing over four million highly skilled, white-collar employees. DPE unions include professionals in over three hundred separate and distinct occupations in many sectors including: health care and education; science, engineering and technology; journalism, entertainment and the arts; public administration and law enforcement. The DPE is the largest association of professional, technical and administrative support workers in the U.S.

DPE wishes to express our support to its brothers and sisters at ACTRA in their efforts to achieve a fair and equitable agreement. ACTRA's commitment to ensure that Canadian performers can work decently and receive the fruits of their labor for their dedication to this strong and vibrant part of the Canadian economy is appreciated by all of our unions.

Please accept our best wishes and solidarity to achieve what is right and fair for all performers in Canada.

In Solidarity,

Paul E. Almeida

President

1025 Vermont Avenue, NW – Suite 1030

Washington, D.C. 20005

Phone: (202) 638-0320

Fax: (202) 628-4379

www.dpeaflcio.org

